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4.8 Consider Request from MSAD #11 for a Gift of Gravel

Est. Cost

<$1,000

The City of Gardiner was approached by MSAD #11 to possibly donate up to three loads of gravel.
(See attached email.)

The City Manger reached out to Michael Stolz, MMA Attorney regarding this request. He informed
the city that such a donation decision should be a matter of legislative determination action (City
Council acting as the legislative body would need to decide if public resources could be provided at
the taxpayers expense).

He suggested that the school district be told that this project affects all of the municipalities that have
students in the district and all should have an opportunity to be involved (asked to donate gravel
also).

Of course, the City Council can make a decision to not ask the other municipalities and make the
small donation themselves.

Background Information

'I move to donate up to three loads of gravel to MSAD #11 to help with the upcoming road

Requested project.

Action

City Manager
and/or
Finance Review

The City Manager recommends the above action.
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Christine Landes

From: Patricia Hart <pat@hartconsultinginc.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 14, 2020 11:39 AM

To: Tony Laplante

Cc: Christine Landes

Subject: Re: GAHS Field Construction Request

Terrific, thanks!

On Tue, Jan 14,2020 at 11:11 AM Tony Laplante <TLaplante(@gardinermaine.com> wrote:

Mayor,

| have talked to Gabe and he is waiting on information from both the engineers as well as the turf company. There is
very little information so far and the spcifications for the gravel will most likely be very detailed and specific. Gabe will

update me as soon as he has the information.

Tony

From: Patricia Hart [mailto:pat@hartconsultinginc.com)
Sent: Tuesday, January 14, 2020 10:21 AM
To: Christine Landes <CLandes@gardinermaine.com>; Tony Laplante <TLaplante@gardinermaine.com>

Subject: Re: GAHS Field Construction Request

Hello Christine and Tony,

Wanted to follow-up to see if either of you has had a chance to call Chad or Gabe?

Many thanks for all you do for our community.

Best, Mayor Hart



On Fri, Jan 10, 2020 at 4:06 PM Patricia Hart <pat(@hartconsultinginc.com> wrote:

Hello Christine and Tony,

Hope you are well on this grey day!

[ got a call from Chad Kempton today. The school would like to chat with the city about the possibility of
using some city gravel in their turf field project. Corrie Gero - who is working on the project - suggested they
reach out to the city to ask.

Best way to get the information on their needs/inquiry is for Tony to call Gabe Dostie at the district office.

Thanks for following up and thanks for all you do for the community.

Stay safe out there this week, sounds a bit wild!

Best, Mayor Hart

Patricia Hart, MS, CPH
Hart Consulting, Inc.
P.O. Box 62
Gardiner ME 04345

pat@hartconsultinginc.com




